
   STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

           SELECTMEN  

   MEETING MINUTES FEBRUARY 15, 2016 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

The selectmen signed the payroll.  

The 1080.1 expense  was not added to the detail statement for 2015 but will be added to the statement 

for detail 2016.  

Bruce Smith contacted Nancy Melville regarding the  Joslin Rd. bridge and will write a letter and send 

updated photos regarding the corrected undermining.  

Frank Lucuis requested a copy of the plans for the upper Pond Road culvert. 

Roger Bievenu dropped off the Primex forms for Jay Croteau.  

Jay Croteau will contact Mrs. Hurst about her outstanding taxes.  

Dave Lawrence has closed his town website.  

The selectmen reviewed the proof of the town report and made corrections.  

The selectmen will update the ZBA regulations to reflect the changes made in 2015.  

The public hearing opened at 7:30 for the #3 article on the ballot and #12 article on the warrant 

regarding the tax lien process in Surry. The articles were read. With no other questions, the hearing was 

closed at 7:40 P.M.  

Bruce Smith will complete the information requested by DRA  on the Intent to Excavate  for Tobey 

Barrett.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen checked and reviewed the energy code on the building permit. 

Becky Russo spoke with the selectmen about the legal action for  a Gilsum  student who claims Surry as 

residency and the action the school board is taking to resolve the tuition payment  to Keene.  The 

selectmen have elected to continue paying the current scheduled payments.  

The selectmen read the red listed bridge report from the state. Surry has no red listed bridges.  

Bruce Smith motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes as presented.  



The town report should be printed by Wednesday February 17, 2016 with delivery by the selectmen on 

February 27, 2016 by the selectmen.  

Eric Eichner motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

 

    

  


